
 

 

 

 

Parent Bulletin 

Friday, 26th May 2017 

  

 

 

 

Parentview: 

We would like to advise you that you are able to give your views on the Academy to Ofsted via their parentview 

questionnaire, at any time – not just during inspections.  We would encourage you to do this at: 

www.parentview.ofsted.gov.uk 

Dates for your Diary: 

Friday 26th May – Last day of term 

Monday 29th May until Friday 2nd June – Half term 

Friday 16th June – Year 11 Leavers assembly 

Monday 19th June – Year 7 – 10 end of year exams start 

Thursday 22nd June – Parent Voice meeting  

Friday 30th June – Prom  

Monday 3rd July – KLA Olympics week 

Friday 7th July – Year 7 – 10 end of year exams end 

Friday 21st July – Last day of term 

Year 11 English Intervention: 
 

Change to the previous published holiday intervention in English – Now -  

Thursday 1st June – 9 – 11am English Paper 1 Revision - all invited 

Friday 2nd June – 9 – 11 am English Paper 1 Revision – all invited 

Friday PET XI English – Targeted students 

Please note no Saturday English on 27th May or 3rd June. 

PriŶĐipal͛s Surgery: 
Please Ŷote the PriŶĐipal͛s Surgery will not be running for the rest of this academic year to enable Mr Fletcher to 

meet with parents of the new students joining KLA in September. 

However, should you wish to speak with Mr Fletcher, please contact Mrs Hazell at the academy, and she will be 

happy to make an appointment for you. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Fidget Spinners: 

Many of our students have been bringing in fidget spinners to the academy and whilst they are designed to help 

students to concentrate we have found that they are increasingly causing a distraction in classes. After half term 

they will be banned at KLA. Anyone found to have a fidget spinner whether in lesson, on the corridor or during social 

time will have it confiscated and taken to Reception. The spinners can be collected at 3.00 each day, however 

students who persistently fail to follow this rule will have theirs kept until parents are able to come in and collect 

them.  

Many thanks for your support in this matter. 

 

Attendance:  

Whole school attendance is 93%.   Year attendance is as follows; 

Year 7  94% 

Year 8  94% 

Year 9  94% 

Year 10  92% 

Year 11  92% 

Well done to Year 7, 8 and 9 for remaining at the top.  Congratulations to the 353 pupils with good attendance (95%) 

this half term. 202 of those had 100% attendance. Well done!  

 

Form tutors will be chasing up students who were not in school last week in order to find out why they were 

absent.  Please call the academy as early as possible if your child is going to be absent, stating why they are off sick.   

 

Thank you to those parents who are keeping us informed of any absences and any future medical appointments that 

are unavoidable during the school day. 

 

Have a great half term. 

Numeracy Ninjas Leader Board: 

As we break up for half-term House scores are: 

Cresswell      13350 

Vancouver    12937 

Nelson           12822 

MacArthur    12099 

Enjoy your half-term break! 

Carolyn Fysh 

Numeracy Co-ordinator 



 

 

Library: 
 

 

The CILIP Carnegie Medal 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our group of readers that are partiĐipatiŶg iŶ ͚shadoǁiŶg͛ for the CILIP CarŶegie Medal haǀe started ǁritiŶg up their 
reviews and posting them on-line at http://www.carnegiegreenaway.org.uk/reviews.php 

We do recommend taking a look to see the variety and range of responses to these books! 

One of the KLA group reviews - 

The book The Stars at Oktober Bend by Glenda Millard is about a girl called Alice, who  

has ǁhat she desĐriďes as ͚eterŶal tǁelǀeŶess͛ aŶd ͚Đrazy eleĐtriĐals͛.  The reasoŶ for  
this is explained, piece by piece, throughout the book.  The majority of the book is 

written from her point of view, creating a unique and beautiful mixture of short  

sentences and wonderfully written poems, sometimes seemingly randomly switching  

between the two.  It is a writing style that is difficult to get use to but enthralling once 

you have, which is what makes the book so hard to put down.  The rest of the book is  

written from the point of vieǁ of MaŶŶy, a ŶeǁĐoŵer to the area ǁho fiŶds AliĐe͛s 

poems she leaves for people to find.  Overall this is a beautiful book that comments on  

the life of people with speech impediments and also has a hopeful theme throughout. 

 

Donations of books are always accepted at KLA library.  If students have unwanted books at home we encourage 

them to share a little happiness and donate them to our library! 

Bookďuzz ďooks that are giǀeŶ to our Year 7͛s are alǁays iŶ deŵaŶd as they are part of our ͚AĐĐelerated Reader͛ 
prograŵŵe.  So if your Đhild has fiŶished ǁith their Bookďuzz ďook it ĐaŶ ďe ͚reĐyĐled͛ iŶ our liďrary. 

Mrs K Bowles, KLA Library 

 

 Sputnik's Guide to Life on Earth by Frank Cottrell 

Boyce (Pan Macmillan) 

 The Bone Sparrow by Zana Fraillon (Orion 

Children's Books) 

 The Smell of Other People's Houses by Bonnie-Sue 

Hitchcock (Faber & Faber) 

 The Stars at Oktober Bend by Glenda Millard (Old 

Barn Books) 

 Railhead by Philip Reeve (Oxford University Press) 

 Salt to the Sea by Ruta Sepetys (Puffin) 

 Wolf Hollow by Lauren Wolk (Corgi)  

http://www.carnegiegreenaway.org.uk/reviews.php


 

 

Key Stage 3 Round Up – Compiled by Mrs Germaney: 

I have had a very busy week visiting the primary schools for their transition interviews.  Sadly this means I havent 

been in the academy a great deal to see all of the students in Year 7 & 8.  I have been checking on SIMS regularly to 

see how things are going and am very pleased that the academy has survived without me! 

Mr Rimmer led our assembly this week, thank you. During the assembly all staff and students held a 1 minute 

silence for the victims and families affected by the terrible events in Machester this week.  Our thoughts are with 

them all. 

Year 7 Student of the Week nominations: 

7SGO - Kerry Johnston, she always has a lovely attitude, is keen to help and has a consistently good behaviour for

 learning. 

7ABL - JaĐk Tiŵďerlake ďeĐause he is ǁorkiŶg aŶd I doŶ͛t thiŶk he gets the reĐogŶitioŶ he deserǀes ďeĐause he͛s so

 quiet. 

7HDR -  Luke Shipley, for improving his creative skills in Tech.  

7CMC - Curtis Chilvers who always shows a positive attitude and willingness to achieve. 

7EBL -  Macy Howard, Making a positive start to the academy, a very pleasant form member and obtaining 90 

 achievement points since she started. 

Well done Jack Timberlake, 311 achievements points is fantastic. Well done! 

Year 8 Student of the Week nominations: 

8AGI - Callum Moore, turned himself around from last year and the beginning of this one and consistently 

 maintained this new standard.  

8ATA -  Rosie Williams for a consistent approach towards her learning and always being helpful. 

8AAN -  Thomas green for his helpfulness in form time. 

8GLA -  I would like to nominate Leona Smith for being a kind and considerate member of 8GLA/HGL, always 

 pleasant and taking an interest in others and no warnings in form time. 

8SHA - Kaitlyn Salmons won her class in Archery & got the Master Archers Memorial Trophy last weekend. Well 

 done Kaitlyn. 

Well done Callum, I have certainly noticed a difference recently.  Well done and keep it up! 

Please remember all students should return in June wearing the correct uniform.  Trainers, jeans, leggings and 

chinos are NOT permitted.  If your child is not in the correct uniform please ensure you write a note for them 

otherwise it will be assumed you are not aware and that there may not be a genuine reason.  In these cases a 

detention will be set for the student. 

Thank you. 

Have a great half term and enjoy the sunshine! 



 

Key Stage 4 Round Up – Compiled by Mrs Defty: 
 

Mr Rimmer spoke about how we all can be guilty of taking the resources and the opportunities that education gives 

us for granted in assembly this week.  He told students about the time he went to Nigeria as a part of the Youth 

Sport programmed in 2010.  Here students were taught in makeshift buildings, over 50 to a class, sat on wooden 

benches and assemblies, held outside, were for the 2 ½  thousand students that attended the school. 

 

In some ways there were similarities to our school. There was a warm welcome for everyone, most took the 

opportunities given and the school had high aspirations for all of the students. The message was education is not a 

given, you have to work for it and no matter what obstacles are in your way. Education opens many doors for their 

future. 

 

Well done to Jack Watts, Year 10, who was acknowledged in the Classic Motorcycles and Mechanics magazine. He 

was recognised for his interest and work in restoring motorbikes. Please see the next page for the article. 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If your son or daughter has not returned their permission slip for the College of West Anglia Taster Day on the 27th 

June please make sure it is returned after half term as without them they will not be able to attend. 

 

Student of the Week nominations. 

 

Year 9 

9ACU – Charlie Moore, for always coming to school fully equipped and ready to learn. 

9HCO – Mia Whitemore. 195 achievement points and several praise postcards. 

9JMY – Jacob Chilvers for his excellent behaviour in form and always completing the set tasks. 

9SRW - The whole form for their united efforts towards their assembly last week. 

9LAM - Daniela Massisa. For being determined and a role model for other students during seminar time. Great  

 progress in lessons.      

 

Deserving the win this week is Charlie. 

 

Year 10 

10DEN -   Alex Grimes for showing great determination and commitment to a challenge he has set himself outside of 

    school. Keep going Alex! 

10RGI –   Henry Beck again for having over 250 achievement points and for being a consistently good student. 

10KJM –  Jack Watts. He has appeared in a national magazine about his hobby of restoring motorbikes. 

10CAB –  Dafydd Roney-Morgan for always being a hardworking and determined member of the form.  

10CBA –  George Sewell. George tried hard in his English Assessment – well done! 

10EBW – Hugh Gingell. Helpful during form time. 

 

Well done to Jack, winning for Year 10. 

 

 

Congratulations to Kaitlyn Salmons who is a 

member of the KiŶg͛s LyŶŶ Field ArĐhers Cluď.  
 

Last weekend, her first competitive 

competition, she won her category and the 

Richard Groves Memorial Trophy as the 

͞Master ArĐher Best of the Best͟ as she had 

the highest overall on the day. 

 

Well done Kaitlyn we look forward to following 

your progress.  

 

 

 



 

Key Stage 4 Round Up – CoŶtiŶued… 
Year 11 

11RES -  Tayla Mattinson. Tayla is being incredibly effective with her revision and independent study, and is working

  very hard for her exams. Tayla is a role model to students in the entire school, and deserves to succeed in 

  her exams - which I am sure she will! 

11CFY -  Bethany Bambridge. Such a pleasure in form, always with a smile and always eager to try her best in all  

  revision topics.  A credit to herself. 

11KPO - Ana Almeida. Consistently working hard towards achieving well in her literature exam. 

 

Winning for Year 11 is Bethany Bambridge. 

 

Highest Achievement points - Jacob Chilvers, Mollie Davis, Aimee Eracleous and Kaitlyn Salmons. 

 

If your son or daughter has not paid the balance for their Prom ticket please make sure this is brought in on Monday 

5th June. 

 

Have a good half term. 

 



Wednesday   ( 7th June，2017 )   

3:00-4:00 pm     Meet in   N5

https://www.google.com.hk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiK4eiRiIjUAhVDD8AKHQUiA2IQjRwIBw&url=https://www.1688.com/pic/-B9E8BDBABFEAD7D3CDB7.html&psig=AFQjCNGLtoe1ByQLkI6X_UuWOoFy3AvFig&ust=1495699239417343
https://www.google.com.hk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiK4eiRiIjUAhVDD8AKHQUiA2IQjRwIBw&url=https://www.1688.com/pic/-B9E8BDBABFEAD7D3CDB7.html&psig=AFQjCNGLtoe1ByQLkI6X_UuWOoFy3AvFig&ust=1495699239417343
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To learn more about HSBC UK Go-Ride and find your local club, visit: britishcycling.org.uk/go-ride 
 

FUN CYCLE 

COACHING 

SESSIONS FOR 

YOUNG RIDERS 

 

The Walks, South Street, King's Lynn PE30 1PE 

with British Cycling’s Regional Coach 

Tuesday 30th May 

10am-12pm & 1pm-3pm (both different) 
Registration from 9:40am-9.55am and 12:40pm-12:55pm 
£6 per session / £10 per day – Both sessions different 

Improve your skills & try some races - 9yrs-14yrs 
 

BIKES & HELMETS provided FREE of charge (subject to availability)  

OR bring your own bike suitable for riding off road with two working brakes 

What to wear & bring? Close fitting tracksuit bottoms/trousers, trainers (no flip flops or sandals), 

water based drinks in plastic bottles, break-time snack, waterproofs if wet. Bring a packed lunch 

& something to sit on if staying all day. 

Parental consent required  
 

For more information please call Alison on 07983 809120 or e-mail alisonlilley@britihsycling.org.uk 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

To learn more about HSBC UK Go-Ride and find your local club, visit: britishcycling.org.uk/go-ride 

FUN CYCLE 

COACHING 

SESSIONS FOR 

YOUNG RIDERS 

 

The Paradise Centre, Newnham Street, Ely, CB7 4PQ 

with British Cycling’s Regional Coach 

Friday 2nd June 

10am-12pm & 1pm-3pm (both different) 
Registration from 9:40am-9.55am and 12:40pm-12:55pm 
£6 per session / £10 per day – Both sessions different 

Improve your skills & try some races - 9yrs-14yrs 
 

BIKES & HELMETS provided FREE of charge (subject to availability)  

OR bring your own bike suitable for riding off road with two working brakes 

What to wear & bring? Close fitting tracksuit bottoms/trousers, trainers (no flip flops or sandals), 

water based drinks in plastic bottles, break-time snack, waterproofs if wet. Bring a packed lunch 

& something to sit on if staying all day. 

Parental consent required  
 

For more information please call Alison on 07983 809120 or e-mail alisonlilley@britihsycling.org.uk 
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